CURRICULUM COMMITTEE

Minutes

February 3, 2006
Members present:  Ariane Amstutz, Lenda Black, Bill Briare,  Nora Brodnicki,  Kristin Christopherson, Dian Connett, Trista Cornelius (Vice Chair), Diane Drebin, Lori Eckhout, Lynda Graf (Recorder), Adam Hall (Chair), Paula Hamm, Terry Mackey, Lilly Mayer, Christy Rogers, Tara Sprehe, Bob Topping, Shelly Tracy, Bill Zuelke, Margo Wyatt (ASG student)

Guests:  Steffen Moller (Computer Science) 

WELCOME and THANK YOU

Breakfast today is being hosted by Kristin Christopherson (Social Sciences). 

Action:

Next Curriculum Committee meeting’s breakfast, March 3rd, will be hosted by 



Bill Briare/Humanities division.

MINUTES

Action:
Official minutes from the January 20th meeting were approved.  Those minutes will 


be posted on the F:drive under \1minutes\Curriculum Committee

COMMITTEE “APPROVAL”:

The committee reviewed the definition of “approval” when designated by the committee.  The committee was comfortable that when we use the term “approved, ” it means we have reviewed/discussed a submitted document or issue on our agenda, feel our compliancy/institutional concerns have been addressed and have it so noted in our minutes for tracking.

CATALOG SUBCOMMITTEE REPORT UPDATE – Lenda Black

Department editing is continuing.  Deadline for edits to catalog section leaders is next week.  Department catalog proofing will be March 20-22.  Lenda highlighted a change to this catalog for the computer literacy list of courses:  This page (p.21) in the catalog has been a struggle to keep accurate.  Since all computer literacy courses are designated by the symbol [C], the catalog subcommittee is taking out the list of courses, replacing it with the narrative of how to distinguish a computer literacy course and how to do the computer literacy test.  The courses that meet the computer literacy requirements will continue to live.  One of the proposals at this time is for the list to become an appendix in the Instructional Standards & Procedures manual.  As an appendix, the list could be annually updated by the Curriculum Office and annually reviewed/approved by the Deans.

CURRICULUM COMMITTEE WEBSITE PROJECT DEMO – Diane Drebin, Lynda Graf 

A test version of the Curriculum Committee’s website was shown.   Dean Walch is the website technician for making this project come to life.    The committee liked the draft and gave the go ahead to continue the work on this website with the goal of making it a “live” website as soon as it is possible to do so.  It is the hope that in the next month or two the committee’s meeting agendas, handouts and minutes will begin to be posted on it instead of committee members receiving them via email.

COURSE CHANGE:  ERM-171   ENERGY INDUSTRY WORKPLACE HEALTH AWARENESS – Bob Topping
Handouts:   “Course Change Notification” form and course outline for ERM-171.

A change in practice of the utility industry requires this course to be more responsive to health issues that affect the workplace.  This course change allows the curriculum to align with industry-related health-related issues.  This course is an elective to the ERM degree requirements and can be used for AGS course electives.  This course is challengeable.

Action:

Committee approved.

COURSE CHANGE:  ERM-271   ENERGY INDUSTRY WORKPLACE HEALTH AWARENESS – Bob Topping
Handouts:  “Course Change Notification” form and course outline for ERM-271.

A change in practice of the utility industry requires this course to be more responsive to health issues that affect the workplace.  This course change allows the curriculum to align with industry-related health-related issues.  This course is an elective to the ERM degree requirements and can be used for AGS course electives.  This course is challengeable.

Action:

Committee approved.

NEW COURSE:  ERM-172   ENERGY INDUSTRY PERFORMANCE DEVELOPMENT – Bob Topping

Handouts:  “New Course Notification” form and course outline for ERM-172.

The utility industry requires their workforce to be more responsive to performance issues that enhance effectiveness related to customer needs.  This course aligns to current training related to performance issues specific to the utility industry.  This course is an elective to the ERM degree requirements and can be used for AGS course electives.  This course is challengeable.

Action:

Committee approved.

NEW COURSE:  ERM-173   ENERGY INDUSTRY SAFETY DEVELOPMENT – Bob Topping

Handouts:  “New Course Notification” form and course outline for ERM-173.

This course is a response to the utility industry need for their workforce to discover principles and concepts that govern safe work practices.  Focus of this course is on safety awareness and practice development and aligns with the standards that govern safety practices in the utility industry.  This course is an elective to the ERM degree requirements and can be used for AGS course electives.  This course is challengeable.

Action:

Committee approved.

NEW COURSE:  ERM-272   ENERGY INDUSTRY PERFORMANCE MANAGEMENT – Bob Topping

Handouts:  “New Course Notification” form and course outline for ERM-272.

This course is designed to address how to manage performance issues related to the workplace or the  workforce in the utility industry.  This course aligns to current training related to management of performance issues specific to the utility industry.  This course is an elective to the ERM degree requirements and can be used for AGS course electives.  This course is challengeable.

Action:

Committee approved.

NEW COURSE:  ERM-273   ENERGY INDUSTRY SAFETY MANAGEMENT – Bob Topping

Handouts:  “New Course Notification” form and course outline for ERM-273.

This course is designed to specifically address the changing safety needs of the workforce in the utility industry.  The course targets incumbent workers who will be tasked with supervisory and management roles and responsibilities in the energy and resource management industry.  This course is an elective to the ERM degree requirements and can be used for AGS course electives.  This course is challengeable.

Action:

Committee approved.

ACCREDITATION ROLE PLAYING – Terry Mackey

Terry engaged the committee in role playing.   Bob Topping offered his course outlines submitted today to help us think in terms of how programs/courses relate to student success.  Dian asked us the following questions as we went through the role playing exercise:

1. How do you know you’re doing a good job with your course/program?

2. Why does your program exist?

3. What is it that students can do as a result of your course/program?

4. How do your student outcomes relate to your program outcomes?

5. How do your program outcomes related to the institutional outcomes?

6. When you find a weakness/failure in your course/program, how do you use it to enhance the curriculum?

Action:
Dian and Terry will work on a document that captures these questions.

OREGON TRANSFER MODULE (OTM) -  Ariane Amstutz, Tara Sprehe

Handouts:  Oregon Transfer Module review, OTM Student Planner Worksheet, OTM Student Guide

Discussion centered around where the committee saw these documents living in the catalog.  The committee agreed the documents should not appear in the catalog by the AAOT planning sheet as the OTM is not an award but it is a transfer tool for students who transfer.  JBAC (Joint Boards Articulation Committee) were sure they did not want to see a residency requirement attached to this module.  It was also restated courses numbered 199s/299s can only be used as an elective in an AAOT and/or in the OTM, and they cannot be used in the substitution process.

	NEXT MEETING:    March 3, 2006 location CC 127

Food provided by:  Bill Briare (Humanities Division)
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